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Update: Reduction in reimbursement for nonstate-
owned ICF/IID and CRF/DD extended 
As previously published in Indiana Health Coverage Programs (IHCP) Bulletins BT201008 and BT201124, the IHCP 

implemented a 3% reduction in reimbursement for nonstate-owned intermediate care facilities for individuals with 

intellectual disabilities (ICF/IID, formerly ICF/MR) and community residential facilities for the developmentally disabled 

(CRF/DD) services effective April 1, 2010, through June 30, 2013. This reimbursement reduction will be extended to 

services with “from” dates of service through December 31, 2013. Further, for claims with “from” dates of 

service on or after January 1, 2014, the IHCP will implement a 1% reduction in reimbursement for nonstate-

owned ICF/IID and CRF/DD services. The July 1, 2013, proposed rates, with the 3% reduction and the January 1, 2014, 

proposed rates with the 1% reduction, are currently available on the Public Notices page of the website of the state’s rate

-setting contractor, Myers and Stauffer LC, at in.mslc.com. 

Reimbursement for nonstate-owned ICF/IID and CRF/DD services with a “from” date of service on or after April 1, 2010, 

through December 31, 2013, will be reduced by 3%. Notifications will be sent to each provider by Myers and Stauffer that 

will include the reduced facility per diem rate effective April 1, 2010. All subsequent facility rate adjustments with effective 

dates on or after April 1, 2010, through December 31, 2013, will likewise be reduced by 3%. Additionally, reimbursement 

for nonstate-owned ICF/IID and CRF/DD services with a “from” date of service on or after January 1, 2014, will be 

reduced by 1%. Notifications will be sent to each provider by Myers and Stauffer that will include the reduced facility per 

diem rate effective January 1, 2014. All subsequent facility rate adjustments with effective dates on or after January 1, 

2014, will likewise be reduced by 1%. 

Providers should refer to the aforementioned IHCP bulletins for information about the original rate reduction. 
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If you have questions about this publication, please 

contact Customer Assistance at (317) 655-3240 in the 

Indianapolis local area or toll-free at 1-800-577-1278. 

QUESTIONS? 

If you need additional copies of this publication, please 

download them from indianamedicaid.com. To receive 

email notices of future IHCP publications, subscribe to 

IHCP Email Notifications. 

COPIES OF THIS PUBLICATION 

A printer-friendly version of this publication, in black and white and without graphics, is available for your convenience. 

TO PRINT 

http://provider.indianamedicaid.com/ihcp/Bulletins/BT201008.pdf
http://provider.indianamedicaid.com/ihcp/Bulletins/BT201124.pdf
http://in.mslc.com/
http://provider.indianamedicaid.com/news,-bulletins,-and-banners/bulletins.aspx
http://provider.indianamedicaid.com/ihcp/mailing_list/default.asp
http://provider.indianamedicaid.com/ihcp/Bulletins/BT201333_PF.pdf

